Economic Development SPC Meeting 14th September 2011

DRAFT Minute
Attended

	Cllr M Corr
	

	Cllr C Brophy
	

	Cllr  P Kearns
	

	Cllr G O’Connell
	

	Cllr C King
	

	Cllr E Tuffy (Chair)
	

	Cllr T Gilligan
	

	Mr S Giblin
	

	Mr G Robinson
	

	Mr D Anderson
	

	Mr N Durkan
	


Officials present:

Mr F Nevin – Director of Service
Ms A. Carroll –Business Sustainability Executive,  South Dublin Chamber

Mr P Murphy - SEO, Roads
Ms E Colgan – Senior Staff Officer

Ms M Heffernan – Assistant Staff Officer
Apologies:  Mr John Kearns,
	Headed Item 1
Confirmation and Re-affirmation of Minutes 

The minutes of the meeting of Economic Development SPC on 18th May 2011 were proposed by Cllr E.Tuffy and seconded by Mr Garrett Robinson and agreed.
Cllr Tuffy introduced Ms A Carroll, South Dublin Chamber to the Committee.   It was proposed by Cllr Tuffy and agreed by the Committee that the order of business be changed in order for Headed Item 3 be taken before Headed Item 2.  This was agreed.   


	Headed Item 2
Report on Working Group Meetings
A. Economic Strategy 29th June & 30th August 2011 (Development Contribution Scheme Review)

Mr F Nevin presented reports and an update from the Working Group.  It was noted that consultants have been appointed by the Dublin Authorities to review the current DCS in the light of current economic circumstances. A review of Section 49 schemes is being undertaken by NTA and a Government announcement on programmes is expected this month. Further recommendations will be brought back to the SPC via the Working Group..   The Metrowest Oral Hearing opens on 4th October and the Council will be represented at the Hearing. 
B. Urban Centres April 28 2011 (Update)

The reports of the Working Group were noted.  It was agreed that the Working Groups would continue to meet and the schedule of meeting dates will be arranged by the Committee.


	

	Headed Item 3 
Update on Business Support Programme
A. Ms. A Carroll Presentation:

B. Ms. A Carroll Update:

Mr F Nevin again introduced Ms Carroll to the meeting and gave a brief background to her involvement in the programme.
Ms. Andrea Carroll made a presentation to the SPC on the Sustainable Business Programme.  Questions and contributions followed from Cllr Kearns, and Mr G Robinson and were responded to by Mr. F Nevin & Ms. A Carroll.
C. Cookstown Presetation:

Mr. F Nevin presented the report.  Questions and contributions followed from Cllrs P Kearns, E Tuffy, C King, M Corr, T Gilligan, C Brophy, Mr. N Durkin, and Mr G Robinson.  Mr. Nevin responded to queries raised. Next steps are to refine the data base detail and then discuss the potential market opportunities with local agents. 
Cllr Tuffy welcomed Cllr Chris Bond only as an observer.  The appointment of Cllr Bind to the SPC is for consideration at  OP & F Meeting on 22nd September.
D. Report of CPG:

Mr. F. Nevin presented the report and updated the meeting on the various outcomes.
E. Development Contributions Report:

Mr Frank Nevin presented the report and updated the members on the work in progress for the new Development Contribution Scheme.   A further report to the Working Group of the SPC will be presented as the work progresses.  Following contributions from Cllr E. Tuffy, Mr G Robinson and Mr N Durkan Mr F Nevin responded to queries raised. 


	

	

	Headed Item 4 

Report on Fair-trade Town Status

Mr F Nevin presented report and proposed that Ms A Carroll and the Chamber would explore with SDCC the setting up of a Fair Trade town in the County.  Following discussion it was proposed by Cllr Tuffy and seconded by Cllr Brophy that Rathfarnham village be nominated for Fair Trade status and this was agreed.


	Headed Item 5
Policy on the Control of Non Statutory Signage in the Public Domain
In accordance with the approval of the members Cllr Tuffy suspended Standing Orders to take Headed Item 5.
Mr Philip Murphy, Senior Executive Officer, Roads Department outlined the document to the members.  Following contributions from Cllr E Tuffy and M Corr it was agreed that any comments could be forwarded to the Mr Murphy in the Roads Department.  


	The meeting ended at  7.05pm


